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Advocacy Spotlight

Tracy Turner is a self advocate and member of People First who has attended
multiple advocacy days this year.

On February 3rd, the Washington Low Income Housing Alliance hosted an
advocacy day to address lack of

affordable housing, and to address

| NSI DE the homelessness problem.

“It was really important for me to
be there” said Tracy Turner, “l was
homeless for a year, and | don’t
want that for anyone.
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“While | was in the shelter |
applied for every housing
organization | could. Eventually |
got a place to live through the
Everett Housing Authority.”

Tracy has now lived in her new
[ apartment for nearly two years.

“l don’t want to see anybody else
homeless. It’s hard to see people
with disabilities, elderly people,
veterans, homeless. It’s hard to see
them not be recognized.”

Armed with her own story, Tracy
headed to Olympia with nearly
700 other advocates for the Washington Low Income Housing Alliance and
spoke personally to her legislators.
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The Arc of Sno “| spoke direct to [Rep.] June Robinson, [Rep.] Mike Sells and [Sen.] John
AR McCoy about the housing problem. I’'ve been working on my story, and how
NIRRT to ieil it in a short time. They were all very supportive. | wanted them to
42-358459 know that people don’t make this choice.”

| ongj)?s Ptk Tracy was heading south again, this time with People First of
Snohomish County and representatives from the Arc to discuss
transportation issues affecting the I/DD community.
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Advocacy in Action

The Arc. Advocacy Day with Peopl e

Snohomish County

On February 5th, Tracy Turner, along with other members of People First of
Snohomish County attended the Washington State Arc’s Employment Advoca-
cy day in Olympia. While there, members of People First were able to meet
with their legislators and speak to them on a personal level about their strug-
gles with employment and transportation. People First decided to have a
strong and united message and focus on one very particular problem that af-
fects them all—the inability of para transit buses to use HOV lanes. This simple
change would impact the lives of countless individuals with I/DD in a mean-
ingful way, greatly increasing the effectiveness of their transportation. For
many members paratransit is the only way they can get from place to place,
and making the system more reliable by allowing them to bypass traffic via
the HOV lanes has an impact that is nearly immeasurable. Less time spent in
traffic means less late pick ups, which means less missed appointments, less
time waiting in the elements, and less time away from work. This simple and
elegant suggestion costs nothing and even saves money by making the sys-
tem more reliable.

While the topic of transportation was forefront for People First, it wasn’t the

only topic that came up in legislative conversation. Ryan Carlson, from the
39th legislative district, received a
step by step overview of the en-
tire legislative process from Repre-
sentative Eslick. Leigh Spruce,
from the 44th legislative district,
spoke with Senator Hobbs about
what the direct impacts of trans-
portation cuts would have on the
[/DD community.

Every member who attended was
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